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 The Study Committee on Wage Garnishment has held two meetings by conference call 
since the 2012 Annual Meeting.  During a meeting on September 19, 2012, the committee 
focused primarily on identifying issues that would be appropriate for presentation at a 
stakeholder meeting if one were to be held.  After identifying a range of issues, it was decided 
that committee members and observers would be assigned responsibility for developing reports 
on the issues and that those reports would be the focus of the next conference call.  In addition, a 
task force was appointed to review a range of topics related to wage garnishment (e.g., voluntary 
wage assignments) and ascertain whether some or all of the topics are so closely related to wage 
garnishment that the committee should seek an expansion of its charge in order to deal with 
them.  The committee also discussed the need to identify additional stakeholders. 
 
 During its meeting on November 15, 2012, the committee’s primary focus was on the 
various reports that had been submitted since the prior meeting.  Every committee member and 
observer charged with working on an issue completed the assigned task!  The task force on 
related topics recommended against seeking an expansion of the committee’s charge and the 
related topics are no longer on the committee’s agenda.  A great deal of time was spent 
discussing the individual issue reports, which, with one exception, are set forth in the attachment 
to this report.   The exception relates to whether responding to a garnishment order constitutes 
the unauthorized practice of law.  The issue, although potentially difficult to deal with in a 
uniform law, is important to employers because it would be costly to hire an attorney to respond 
to each garnishment order.  The committee’s ABA Advisor, Kathleen Hopkins, and observer 
Martin Brooks, who represents the American Payroll Association (APA), reported that an inquiry 
had been sent through the ABA to state bars seeking input based on a hypothetical situation, but 
there had not been time to get responses.  The committee decided to defer further discussion of 
the issue until such time as it has additional information from the state bars. 
 
 The reports on issues attached to this report are in the form in which they were submitted 
but once the committee resumes its work after the holidays they will be revised so that they can 
be readily understood by potential stakeholders who have not participated in the committee’s 
deliberations.  The reports would be shared prior to a stakeholders meeting if one were to be 
held, and even if there is not a stakeholders meeting the revised reports could be disseminated to 
potential stakeholders for comment. 
 
 No final decision has been made regarding the need for a stakeholders meeting but there 
is a distinct possibility that the committee will conclude that such a meeting is not necessary.  
There has been little success in bringing additional stakeholders into the process, and it is 
difficult to identify enough groups with a significant stake in the outcome of a drafting process to 
make a stakeholders meeting worthwhile.  The APA, which brought the initial proposal to Scope 
and Program, has provided the committee with significant support, and observers from the APA 



have indicated that, after promulgation of a uniform act, it will expend resources in an enactment 
effort.  This bodes well for a successful enactment effort. 
 
 At this time, it appears that the committee will need only one more conference call to 
complete its work.  If, at that meeting, the committee decides not to recommend a stakeholders 
meeting, it will prepare and submit to Scope and Program a final report.  If, as seems likely at 
this time, the final report recommends that the ULC undertake a drafting project, the committee 
may request that Scope and Program consider the report and make a recommendation to the 
Executive Committee sometime before, and perhaps well before, the 2013 Annual Meeting.  This 
is a bit out of the ordinary (and is, of course, entirely the call of Scope and Program), but the 
early appointment of a drafting committee and selection of a reporter would be a significant 
advantage in meeting the goal of presenting a thorough first draft for consideration at the 2014 
Annual Meeting. 
 
 Please let me know if there are concerns that need to be addressed before Scope and 
Program, and I will be available to participate by phone at the 2013 Midyear Meeting if that 
would be helpful. 
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